TOWN OF CHARLESTOWN SELECTBOARD MEETING
Non Public Session per RSA 91-A: 311 E
Community Room
June 19, 2019

Selectboard Present: Steven Neill, Albert St. Pierre, Jeff Lessels

Staff Present: Jessica Dennis- Administrator
Kelly Wright- Administrative Assistant

Ms. Jessica Dennis reported that the property owned by Student Conservation Association (SCA) is
being taxed this year. This recommendation came from the Town'’s assessing firm, MRI. SCA has
invited the selectboard and assessors to come for a tour of their property. Mr. Marsh has suggested
perhaps the Town’s Attorney should attend to help determine if the company should be considered
“charitable.” After some discussion it was agreed Mr. Scott Marsh from MRI, Mr. Neill and Mr.
Lessels will attend the tour of SCA’s facility and not involve the Town'’s attorney at this time.

Mr. Neill reported the planning board would like to see more code enforcement take place. There
are some old and new complaints that still need to be addressed. Mr. Neill will compile a list of
these complaints and how they were resolved or if they haven’t been resolved. The board of select
men will need to review this list and prioritize the list for Mr. Steve Schneider to start enforcing.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kelly N Wright, Administrative Assistant Approved,
Steven A. Neill, Chair Albert St. Pierre ﬁffrey Lessels

(Note: These are unapproved minutes. Corrections will be found in the minutes of the July
3, 2019, Selectboard meeting.)




